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Quintana, Amparo

From: Sheppard, Terri

Sent: Thursday, November 14, 2019 10:07 AM

To: Muñoz, Emily

Cc: Quintana, Amparo; Gracia, Alain; Garrido, Lorena; Garcia, Adolfo; Rodas, Paul; Diaz, 

Hermes; Cejas, Devin; Cabrera, Suramy

Subject: Re: paver question on 5410 Orduna

Good morning Emily, 

 

As per the Code Enforcement Board, we need someone from Public Works Department to come and testify/explain why 

the the resident did not have the same pavers as other residents as per city project done  2016.  The hearing is 

scheduled for November 20, 2019. 

 

We would greatly appreciate it. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Terri Sheppard 

Field Supervisor 

Code Enforcement Division  

Development Services Department  

427 Biltmore Way, Suite 100 

Coral Gables, FL 33134 

(305)460-5239 

(305)460-5348 Fax  

 

 

On Oct 16, 2019, at 1:13 PM, Muñoz, Emily <emunoz@coralgables.com> wrote: 

  

Paver approaches are constructed by each individual homeowner.  Paver approaches require execution 

of covenant and City as additional insured on their Homeowner’s Policy.  The City does not construct 

Paver approaches. 

  

Emily Muñoz 

City of Coral Gables • Public Works Department 

2800 SW 72nd Avenue 

Miami, FL 33155 

e. emunoz@coralgables.com 

t.  305.460.5026 
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From: Quintana, Amparo <aquintana@coralgables.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, October 16, 2019 11:42 AM 

To: Muñoz, Emily <emunoz@coralgables.com>; Gracia, Alain <agracia@coralgables.com> 

Cc: Garrido, Lorena <lgarrido@coralgables.com>; Garcia, Adolfo <agarcia2@coralgables.com>; 
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Sheppard, Terri <tsheppard@coralgables.com> 

Subject: paver question on Orduna 

  

Good morning Emily and Alain, 

  

I took 5410 Orduna to our Code Enforcement Board hearing this morning for a dirty roof and not having 

proper ground cover.  The owner of the property brought up to the board members that several houses 

on Orduna have the paver approach but he does not. I have attached a picture of this property 5410 

Orduna without pavers and I attached a picture of the neighbors at 5420 Orduna with pavers. The board 

members have asked us to look into this issue and return to the hearing with answers. Please let me 

know if you have any questions.  

  

Thank you. 

  

  

Amparo Quintana 

Code Enforcement Officer 

305-569-1838 

  


